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REQUIREMENTS FOR
JUNKYARD RENEWAL
APPLICATION LICENSE

Application must be completed and returned to the Town Clerk’s Office.

Provide a sketch of junkyard in relation to residence and other buildings on the
back of the Renewal Application License.

. Permit fee of $50 to be included with the Renewal Application and is due by

January 1% of each year. Checks should be made payable to the Town of
Concord. All fees are non-refundable.

The completed Renewal Application will be submitted to the Town of Concord
Planning Board for their review. Each year the Planning Board will make an
inspection before a permit is granted.

Upon review, the Planning Board will make a recommendation to the Town of
Concord Town Board.

The Town Board, at their regularly scheduled meeting, will review the Planning
Board’s recommendation and grant approval or denial of said application.



